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Dear Parents,  

 
I would like to begin my newsletter this week with a HUGE thank you and  
congratulations to the organisers of this yearôs Movie Night and to those who 
attended and supported this event. It is always so encouraging when I see that 
families value spending time together with their school communities. I  
also  know that so many of you have óotherô things to do, especially on a Friday 
night, but you demonstrated from your attendance, that you view coming and 
supporting the school and strengthening your relationship with other families, 
as a priority. 
 
For those of you who were not able to attend, all I can say is that the night was 
just perfect. Imagine this scene; a large movie screen inflated under the COLA, 
with a steady stream of chairs, bean bags and blankets being placed in strategic positions, for the best view of 
course. The exciting atmosphere was palatable as soon as you entered the gates,  encouraging children to take  
advantage of the balmy evening air and space. Some could not resist the tempting aroma wafting from the pizza  
ovens and cajoled their parents into buying food before they had even located a spot to sit, whilst others chose to  
enjoy the company of their friends by playing. All the teachers were very happy with the wonderful behaviour of the  
children who all remembered our óSafe and Appropriateô rules and this meant that parents and teachers enjoyed the 
night also. 
 
The Disney movie Moana, seemed to be a great hit with both children and adults. According to popular movie website 
IMDb the storyline goes as follows. 

 
An adventurous teenager sails out on a daring mission to save her people. During her journey, Moana meets 
the once-mighty demigod Maui, who guides her in her quest to become a master way-finder.  
Together they sail across the open ocean on an action-packed voyage, encountering enormous  
monsters and impossible odds. Along the way, Moana fulfills the ancient quest of her ancestors and  
discovers the one thing she always sought: her own identity. 

 
The best view óin the houseô was won by the Camenzuli family who took up prime position, right in the centre of the 
viewing area, on their ôGold Classô seats, which entitled them to complementary pizza, popcorn and drinks. What a 
great prize! 
 
Over near the canteen and under the cave our organizing mothers and fathers worked tirelessly; making coffee,  
selling an assortment of treats which included slices, fairy floss, corn on the cob and fresh popcorn. Who could resist! 
It is fair to say that without these parents this event just could not take place and I want them to know that their efforts 
are so sincerely appreciated by myself, the staff and the rest of our community. I know many parents assisted with 
the preparations, the organisation on the day and with the clean up at the end of the night. Such amazing generosity 
of spirit and time was visible well past the finished time and this included many of the children. Special mention must 
be made to Marietta Maroun, Belinda Barakat, Julia Gittany, Julie Sabat, Diane Jaitani, Josie Romanos, Lydia  
Doumit, Vivien Feng, Zeinab Takchi, Claire Moujalli, Annette Romanos, Jackie Wehbe, Zana Rahme and Diana  
Elzahoul  for their commitment to ensuring that all families that came to this event left feeling very happy and  
satisfied. Although the primary purpose is the strengthening of our school community at St Patrickôs Parramatta I am 
also pleased to report that a total of $5200 approx was raised through the sale of food and on gate  
takings. 
 
Finally may I take this opportunity to wish you all a very happy and safe holiday break. The parents that I have  
spoken with have all commented on have very fast time seems to be going and it is hard to believe that Term 4 is  
almost upon us. Please enjoy the possibility of quality family time that holidays bring and try to relax and rest. 
 
God bless you and your family. 
Bernadette Fabri 
Principal 
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Afternoon Car Pick Up 
 

Thank you to all the parents who are continuing to support the 
safety procedures for the afternoon pick-up at the school. In a  
recent conversation with Parramatta Council the traffic engineer 
explained that they are still receiving some complaints from our 
neighbours and local businesses with regard to drivers blocking Trott and surrounding streets, well  
before the commencement of the pick-up at 3.00pm The council and the highway police have been  
extremely supportive of our community and overall have been very happy with the traffic flow, however 
parents continuing to line up too early is causing a high level of frustration in others. In order to alleviate 
driver frustrations and congestion can I ask you to follow the guidelines below. It is critical for  
everyoneôs benefit and for the future of our pick-up service that we work together to show cooperation 
and patience. The school is doing its utmost not to have to ask for  all parents to have to find parking or 
for the pickup to have to return to Villiers St as was a possible recommendation if the complaints  
continue to council. 
 

Guidelines 

¶ Please drive around the block until the commencement of the After School Pick-Up. 

¶ Please do not block driveways and let neighbours in and out if possible. 

¶ Arrive after 3.00pm. The pick-up service runs from  3.00pm and 3.30pm. It is much easier later in 
this time slot. 

¶ Ensure that your family name is clearly visible from the street so that teachers on duty can easily 
call your childôs name from the corner and keep the movement of traffic effective. 

¶ Remember teachers are not traffic wardens so please follow the road rules. 

¶ Do not make U Turns illegally. 

¶ Finally please always show good manners and courtesy to our staff, who have been so willing to 
assist your children get home safely, as well as provide parents with the convenience of not having 
to exit their cars. Under no circumstances is it appropriate for our staff be subjected to harassment, 
intimidation or expressions of anger when they are undertaking this duty. 

 

As always I am available for feedback with practical solutions to this extremely complex situation. 

Thanking you for your consideration of this matter 

Bernadette Fabri   
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THANK YOU FOR THE BOOK WEEK/LITERACY AND NUMERACY WEEK BOOK DONATIONS 

Thank you to all the parents and visitors who generously donated books to our school library. Research 
into what makes students successful readers is always connected to the how often and long children 
read and purchasing books that continue to engage our children is critical. Thank you again. 
 

MUSEUM OPENING THANK YOU   
Thank you very much to all the parents who visited the Year Six Museum. The students and teachers 
appreciate your support. It was a great way to showcase the work the students completed around their 
Project Based Learning - A Globally Connected World. 
 

Throughout the term the students researched an Asian country and collaboratively devised a  
multimedia presentation persuading the viewer of their opinion around the statement, óOur Global  
connections affect our everyday lives.ô They also had the opportunity to create an artefact highlighting a 
cultural aspect of their chosen country. We have included some of the photos for you to enjoy.  


